






September 9, 2003 
     The meeting of the Board was held on Tuesday Evening, September 9,2 003 in the Trustees Room of the Old Town Hall. 

     Present Messrs. DeAscanis, Quillen, Appleby, Koczak, Gordon, Wilson, Indellini, Lane, Peden, Toner and Ms. Banks (11) and Andrew P. Taylor, Esquire. 

     In the absence of President Gambacorta, Vice-President Indellini chaired the meeting. 

     Prior to the meeting, “Friends of Bellanca” presented an update on “Save the Hangar”. 





SEE EXHIBIT “A”
Ms. Sally Monigle and Mr. Carlo Viola attended the meeting and Mr. Viola presented a short video on the “Miss Veedol’s” visit in July and a return visit scheduled for August 2004. 

     The “Friends of Bellanca” also invited the Trustees to co-host a dedication of an historic marker to be placed on the property, October 9th, to which the Board agreed to participate. 

     Plans for more clean-up scheduled for Saturday, September 13th. 

     The “Friends” are hoping to continue talks with C.A.P. (Civil Air Patrol) and to get their cause out to more people through publicity and awareness. 
     *****Later in the PDC report, “Friends of Bellanca” were given six additional months to present plans for restoration of the hangar. 

     Mr. Robert S. Appleby, President of Municipal Services Commission, spoke to the Board requesting a continuance of the easement to serve Staples.  All of the legal work to be handled by Mr. Richard Stat’s attorney.  Also, the easement through Penn Farm has never been completed. 

     The  question of the “test well” being put in Buttonwood was asked and Mr. Appleby stated  that it could be a financial crunch at this time but if we need it done, it will be pushed ahead. 
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     Mr. John Wheeler of 108 West Third Street appeared before the Board to discuss the property at 101 West Third Street (Marino).  Mr. Wheeler has secured the services of 

Attorney Chuck Gruver, to look into zoning and variances on the property.   Safety issues for the park and recreation is also a real concern. 
     Mr. Wheeler asked that appraisals be done on this property, if a building could be built and if it remains open space.  He also asked for a point of contact for his Attorney to work with and asked the Trustees to exercise leadership, 
     Mr. Wilson spoke that the Trust must consider each property owner and would have felt better about this if Mr. Wheeler had a signed petition to present. 

     Before leaving the meeting our guest asked about a reply to Mr. Wheeler’s request and if we so desire, we will assign a point of contact and committee to work with him. 

     Our guests also inquired before leaving about the historic marker.  The Board agreed to co-host the invitation to the dedication of the marker on October 9th. 
     The business meeting was called to order with a moment of silence, remembering our good friend “Clay Bridgewater”. 

BY-LAW COMMITTEE REPORT:      Mr. Wilson reporting. 
     The recently amended By-Laws having been mailed to all Board members in late August were by motion approved. 

VACANCY ON BOARD DECLARED:  
     Due to the death of Clay Bridgewater on June 6, 2003, a vacancy is declared on the Board. 

                                                        SEE EXHIBIT “B”
     Open registration at the TNCC office is new, plus flyers will be inserted in the Municipal Services Commission billing of October 1st, giving registration dates as well as an election date of November 15, 2003. 

     The registration and election dates were approved by the Board. 
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     No additions were made to the monthly calendar. 

     The minutes of the previous meeting were approved. 

     The three monthly Treasurers reports were approved as submitted. 
     Ms. Banks presented a report on the 2003-2004 Property Taxes which becomes




EXHIBIT “C”

PROPERTY DEVELOPMENT COMMITTEE REPORT:  Mr. Indellini reporting. 

Centerpoint: 
     A very long involved discussion took place on the hangar property, especially since this was the original date set for a decision to be made to save or demolish it. 
     Mr. Paul McConnell is still interested in the property, however, at the present time does not have a firm tenant. 

     It was discussed that we market part of parcel 3 and parcel 4. 

     “Friends of Bellanca” have Civil Air Patrol interested in the hangar. 

     A motion was made and approved to allow “Friends of Bellanca” six more months. 

Ferry Cut-off Property: 
     Sub-division has been done by Van-Demark & Lynch, showing a new entrance off of Route 9, doing away with the St. Francis entrance.  Since this was done, Delaware Hospice has inquired about the remaining parcels and are interested and would like to continue talks toward a 45,000 sq. ft. building. 
     PDC will hold off going to the City with the sub-division until something is finalized. 

Washington Greene: 
     Good Will Fire Company have, by letter, expressed their interest in acquiring “Washington Greene” for a new fire station.  His would include 3 acres of land and set a 3 to 5 year time line.  A gratis lease to be drawn up with Fire Company. 
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Buttonwood Civic Association: 

     Law suit against Trustees  is referred to Executive Session. 

Penn Farm:  
     Since the last five year option on the Penn Farm was up for renewal in February, PDC will be doing a market value appraisal of the house etc. 

Old City Garage—Fourth & Chestnut Streets: 
     Councilman DiAngelo has contacted PDC about rezoning the Old City Garage parcel to OS&R before it is turned over to the Trustees. 

Parkland: 
     The City is still interested in land for a park in Washington Park. 

326 Associates: 
     Approve the utility easement with Municipal Services.

     Approve a small addition to the BJ’s building

     Staples—Non disturbance agreement approved . 

     American Appliance—Non disturbance agreement also approved. 

Old Railroad Property Behind Washington Greene: 

     Motion made and approved not to accept the strip of Railroad property behind Washington Greene. 

New Castle Sailing Club: 
     Nothing resolved on this property with Brosius-Eliason, to talk with City Solicitor 

Kavanaugh. 

OUTREACH COMMITTEE REPORT:   Mr. Lane reporting. 

Little League: 
     The lights have been installed at the major field.  Dedication to take place later. 
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PROPERTY MAINTENANCE COMMITTEE REPORT:   Mr. Gordon reporting. 

Dialysis Center:  
     Another ramp is needed; when going for a permit, Mr. Bergstrom required a stamped drawing which cost $1,800.00.  Awaiting prices on job. 

Good Will Fire House: 
     Still getting water in the basement, going to have a roof installed over the outside stairwell.  Will get quotes. 

New Library: 
     Need to get prices on relaying brick sidewalk and repair the steps. 
Sluice Gate:  Second Street: 
     A grate at the 2nd street sluice gate has been stolen. 

Yard Waste: 

     Mr. Jim Weldin of the City has requested a place to dump yard waste and it is suggested that the site next to the dirt pile at Dobbinsville be used.

FINANCE COMMITTEE REPORT:   Mr. Peden reporting. 

     Market is up about 5% since April.  Have bonds coming due and replacements will be at a much lower return. 
     Police Station is moving forward, dedication is set for October 15th, inside  of building will not be finished at that time. 

    Finance Committee asks for time in Executive Session. 

LIBRARY COMMITTEE REPORT:   Mr. Lane reporting. 

     Committee is working on best way to serve the community. Looking into making the basement handicapped accessible.  There are funds available from the State and will look into any County funds that might be there. 

OPEN SPACE COMMITTEE: 






No report. 
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BUILDING RESTORATION COMMITTEE REPORT:   Mr. Lane reporting. 

     Gear Mechanical Company was awarded the H/VAC bid at $75,247.00. 
     Grant from Community Development  is on a 60/40 basis and for $66,600.00 

BATTERY PARK COMMITTEE: 






No report 

GOOD WILL FIRE STATION COMMITTEE REPORT:   Mr. Koczak reporting. 

     Foyer window is still leaking. 

     Parking lot is sinking in places and will have to be addressed. 

COMMUNICATIONS: 

     Ms. Banks reported that many thank you notes have been received from Scholarship recipients. 

     Being no further business, the meeting was adjourned to an Executive Session. 






M. Anita Banks, Secretary 
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     Following the Executive Session, the meeting was again called to order. 

     A motion was made and approved to have the Finance Committee combine certain

 JP Morgan accounts back into accounts of PNC, where they originally came from. 
      Being no further business, the meeting was adjourned.






M. Anita Banks, Secretary 
